Kerr Tar Regional Council of Governments
Board of Directors

Executive Committee

June 27, 2023
Attendees: 
Executive Committee Board Members: John Alston, Walter Gardner, Peter Baker, Zelodis Jay, Leo Kelly, Tom Lane, Walter Powell, Mark Speed, Derrick Sims, David Smith & Betty Wright 

Absent:  
Eddie Ellington & Danny Wright 

COG Staff:
Diane Cox, Executive Director, Donna Lee, Finance Manager, & Katie Conner, Assistant to the ED

Others:
David Hill, Piedmont Triad Regional Council  

Call to Order
As a quorum was present, Chairman Zelodis Jay called the meeting to order and welcomed new member Mark Speed, representing Franklin County.  

Pay Study Recommendation Presentation 
David Hill, Management Analyst at Piedmont Triad Regional Council presented the recommended pay study for KTRCOG.  

Highlights from the presentation: 

· Longevity of employees 

· 13 employees with 5 years or less 
· Average years of employment for Kerr-Tar is 9.32 years

· Current pay plan is 20% below market of similar organizations
· Average salaries 5.8% below market of similar organizations
· No employee will receive a decrease/pay cut 

· Goal is to retain employees & offer a competitive pay rate 
· Recommended plan eliminates hire rates, provides a consistent differential between salary grades and provides a consistent 50% range from minimum to maximum in each grade.
· After establishing the salary schedule, a time in position model compa-ratio model was used to determine salary recommendations.

· The 5% COLA approved in the 2023-2024 budget moves all employees to their new pay grade and aligns each employee’s salary with the time in position model with the exception of three staff members.    The three staff members that would see a salary increase to align employee’s salary with time in position model are the Executive Director, Aging Director and Workforce Performance and Accountability Coordinator.  Implementation of the time in position model will cost approximately $25,444 which includes fringe benefits.
After general questions and answers, Chairman Jay asked the Executive Committee’s pleasure with regard to adoption and implementation of the salary study.
Pay Study Recommendation

Motion made by David Smith to approve the adoption and implementation of the of the salary study and to place each position in the market supported pay grade; and, set each employee’s salary in accordance with the Time in Position Model for an additional cost of approximately $25,444 implementation. Tom Lane seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously with a full roll call. 

Other Business 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Adjournment 

Motion # 2
Motion made by Peter Baker to adjourn. Tom Lane seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director
Secretary to the Board of Directors
